
PROSERPINE IRRIGATORS COMMITTEE 
 
P.O. Box 374       Phone (07) 49 45 1844 
PROSERPINE QLD 4800     Fax (07) 49 45 2721 
 
11 November 2002 
 
The Chief Executive Officer 
Queensland Competition Authority 
GPO Box 2257 
BRISBANE Q 4001 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Submission on QCA Draft Report on Burdekin Haughton Water Supply 
Scheme 
 
The following is our response to the Queensland Competition Authority’s Draft 
Report for Consultation – Burdekin Haughton Water Supply Scheme: 
Assessment of Certain Pricing Matters relating to the Burdekin River 
Irrigation Area. 
 
That the QCA has in most instances ruled in favour of the position adopted by 
Burdekin Rivers Irrigation Area Committee is as a consequence of a lack of 
clear policy on water pricing by the State government.  This leads to 
uncertainty, suspicion and confrontation between all participants and is an 
issue that needs to be identified and addressed by the Authority in its report to 
government. 
 
As a consequence of a similar situation in New South Wales the government 
of NSW not only adopted very clear policies on water pricing and how capital 
contributions were to be addressed in this process, but also introduced an 
Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) to oversee 
regulation in the water and other industries in New South Wales.  A crucial 
role that the IPART plays is in setting maximum prices for monopoly services 
provided by government and government-owned agencies like SunWater. 
 
Attached for your information are copies of letters sent by the Queensland 
Water Resources Commission to landholders in the Proserpine Irrigation 
Scheme benefited area that reinforce this position.  Any references to capital 
contributions and interest and redemption charges (rate of return) are non-
specific and misleading.  The letter of 20 November 1992 for example, refers 
to a capital charge of $100 per megalitre for the Proserpine Irrigation Area – 
no reference is made to additional ongoing capital repayments for the cost of 
the dam.  It is little wonder then that irrigators, having paid the $100 capital 
contribution at the outset, are confused and angry about having to pay 
ongoing capital charges.   
 
Irrigators cannot operate or invest in infrastructure in an environment where 
they do not have a very clear understanding as to how water is to be priced.  
A pertinent example is the proposed development of the Paradise Dam in 



Bundaberg.  Landholders in the benefited area have no clear understanding 
as to what they will have to pay for their water allocations, how the cost of 
water is to be calcula ted or what the maximum price will be that they can 
expect to pay – the so called upper bound.   
 
 
The QCA has identified capacity to pay is an ever-present issue for irrigators.  
Current water pricing policies only add to the uncertainty.  This matter must be 
addressed. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ian McBean 
Secretary 


























